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In this issue: 

• Consultation on changes to investment documents 
• i-Connect: Full Time Equivalent (FTE) pay 
• Documentation provided to new members 
• Changing payroll provider and the availability of data 
• The Fund's Annual Report 

 

Consultation on proposed changes to investment documents 

Thank you to those employers who have submitted responses to the consultation on the 
proposed updates to the Fund’s: 

• Investment Strategy Statement 
• Responsible Investment Framework 
• Climate Strategy 

If you still wish to respond; the consultation period closes on 31 January 2024. 

Responses to the consultation will be evaluated and reported to Derbyshire County Council’s 
Pensions and Investments Committee at its meeting on 6 March 2024, when final versions of the 
documents will be considered.  

The draft documents and consultation response form are available on our website. 

  

 
 

i-Connect: Full Time Equivalent (FTE) pay 

https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDAsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsInVybCI6Imh0dHBzOi8vd3d3LmRlcmJ5c2hpcmVwZW5zaW9uZnVuZC5vcmcudWsvYWJvdXQtdGhlLWZ1bmQvZ292ZXJuYW5jZS9wZW5zaW9ucy1hbmQtaW52ZXN0bWVudHMtY29tbWl0dGVlLmFzcHgiLCJidWxsZXRpbl9pZCI6IjIwMjQwMTI5Ljg5Mjc2MDAxIn0.-Xrv9JZffSQ7tLAweXhgkluWyavcpm0ByWc5X2ZHYsk/s/848672472/br/236141566592-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDEsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsInVybCI6Imh0dHBzOi8vd3d3LmRlcmJ5c2hpcmVwZW5zaW9uZnVuZC5vcmcudWsvYWJvdXQtdGhlLWZ1bmQvbGF0ZXN0LW5ld3MvbmV3cy1pdGVtcy8yMDIzLWludmVzdG1lbnQtc3RyYXRlZ3ktc3RhdGVtZW50LXJlc3BvbnNpYmxlLWludmVzdG1lbnQtZnJhbWV3b3JrLWFuZC1jbGltYXRlLXN0cmF0ZWd5LWNvbnN1bHRhdGlvbi5hc3B4IiwiYnVsbGV0aW5faWQiOiIyMDI0MDEyOS44OTI3NjAwMSJ9.95--z1zEIKhBAR9FJCL1HdiX-u04wHnCgpVsHH3Pl2I/s/848672472/br/236141566592-l
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Your March i-Connect submission is the last of the 2023 - 2024 scheme year. It is vital that the 
information you provide via monthly i-Connect submissions is always accurate as your 
employees’ pension is calculated using the information you provide. It is also vital that accurate 
FTE pay is provided on your March submission as this figure is used to calculate the Final Salary 
benefits shown on your employees’ annual benefit statements. 

FTE pay should be reported as at the end date of the month, plus any additional pensionable 
allowances accrued during the year (as per the 2008 regulations). 

If you previously submitted year-end returns, you will have provided this information across 2 
separate columns: One to report the FTE, and another to report additional allowances accrued 
during the year (as per the 2008 regulations). This is now a single column on your i-Connect 
submissions and the figure provided in this column is used to work out final salary benefits on the 
benefit statements we send to active members every year. 

If you submit pay and contributions information for term time workers, the FTE pay (before 
allowances) must be adjusted to reflect the reduced payment days / weeks. Please do not adjust 
the hours for term time workers. 

  

 

 
Documentation provided to new members 

When you notify us of new joiners, we provide them with a joiner pack, including necessary 
forms. Please do not provide LGPS documentation yourself.   

It is important that you refer your employees to our website for LGPS information: 

www.derbyshirepensionfund.org.uk 

Please do not locally store LGPS forms and documentation. Obtaining documents and forms 
direct from our website ensures that you are accessing the latest version and avoids referring 
members to outdated information. 
  
Notifying us of new members 

We create new pension records when you include details of new members on your i-Connect 
submissions. 

If we haven’t confirmed that you are fully onboarded onto i-Connect, an S1 form is required for 
each new member. The ‘S1- starter form’ can be found on our forms for employers page. 

https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDIsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsInVybCI6Imh0dHA6Ly93d3cuZGVyYnlzaGlyZXBlbnNpb25mdW5kLm9yZy51ay9pY29ubmVjdCIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyNDAxMjkuODkyNzYwMDEifQ.mnwI0_g2By8vE4qqe3YG8Www-P8rypaAb3l9zTcHYAs/s/848672472/br/236141566592-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDMsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsInVybCI6Imh0dHA6Ly93d3cuZGVyYnlzaGlyZXBlbnNpb25mdW5kLm9yZy51ay8iLCJidWxsZXRpbl9pZCI6IjIwMjQwMTI5Ljg5Mjc2MDAxIn0.OB0_bf_0BjC31m7sAhNIpNG5cKCvL5UqXDxECBxfZUY/s/848672472/br/236141566592-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDQsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsInVybCI6Imh0dHA6Ly93d3cuZGVyYnlzaGlyZXBlbnNpb25mdW5kLm9yZy51ay8iLCJidWxsZXRpbl9pZCI6IjIwMjQwMTI5Ljg5Mjc2MDAxIn0.UJODzAdQLdMNEPZ8cruZ7ViT-xrcsdGm5qE6zbIXDG0/s/848672472/br/236141566592-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDUsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsInVybCI6Imh0dHBzOi8vd3d3LmRlcmJ5c2hpcmVwZW5zaW9uZnVuZC5vcmcudWsvZW1wbG95ZXJzL2Zvcm1zLWZvci1lbXBsb3llcnMvZm9ybXMtZm9yLWVtcGxveWVycy5hc3B4IiwiYnVsbGV0aW5faWQiOiIyMDI0MDEyOS44OTI3NjAwMSJ9.MwxJbPozklE1HJYrsDLg4q0Q3ag3fwZj2Y3RwtqzjHU/s/848672472/br/236141566592-l
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Changing payroll provider and the availability of data 
It is important to keep us informed when you change your payroll provision. This could be due to 
a change from in-house provision to an external provider or changing your external provider. 

Keeping us updated will prevent delays and disruption to the administration of your employees’ 
pension records. 

As an employer participating in a statutory pension scheme, you are legally responsible for 
providing us with relevant pay data. When changing payroll provision, appropriate steps must be 
taken to ensure the continued availability of historic data. 

The continued availability of relevant data will help you and your new payroll provider fulfil your 
obligations. We routinely request information relating to the years preceding a member’s leaving 
or retirement (for example, best of 3, final pay, and McCloud). 

If you need to notify us of a change to your payroll provision, or just need to update the contact 
information and signatories we hold for you, please email: pensions.regs@derbyshire.gov.uk 

  

 
 

The Fund’s Annual Report 
The draft annual report for the year ended 31 March 2023 has been published to our annual 
report page on our website. 

The webpage includes a statement by Derbyshire County Council’s Director of Finance and ICT 
relating to the delay in publishing the audited 2022-23 Statement of Accounts for the Pension 
Fund. 

The final version of the Annual Report will include the external auditor's opinion and will be 
published in due course. 

 

Employee details changes 

mailto:pensions.regs@derbyshire.gov.uk
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDYsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsInVybCI6Imh0dHBzOi8vd3d3LmRlcmJ5c2hpcmVwZW5zaW9uZnVuZC5vcmcudWsvcHVibGljYXRpb25zL2FubnVhbC1yZXBvcnQvYW5udWFsLXJlcG9ydC5hc3B4IiwiYnVsbGV0aW5faWQiOiIyMDI0MDEyOS44OTI3NjAwMSJ9.ZlgrBOZ9HGu-2zN5_ADuUBBsscXQk4Tap5Sf0kEQgFo/s/848672472/br/236141566592-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDYsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsInVybCI6Imh0dHBzOi8vd3d3LmRlcmJ5c2hpcmVwZW5zaW9uZnVuZC5vcmcudWsvcHVibGljYXRpb25zL2FubnVhbC1yZXBvcnQvYW5udWFsLXJlcG9ydC5hc3B4IiwiYnVsbGV0aW5faWQiOiIyMDI0MDEyOS44OTI3NjAwMSJ9.ZlgrBOZ9HGu-2zN5_ADuUBBsscXQk4Tap5Sf0kEQgFo/s/848672472/br/236141566592-l
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It’s important that you let us know as soon as possible when an employee’s details change, for  
example, title, name, address. This helps us to minimise the risk of data breaches occurring. 

If you’re not using i-Connect yet, please remember to notify us using the 'C1 - change of personal 
details' form when any of your LGPS members change their personal and contact details. The C1 
Form is available on the Forms for employers section of our website. 

 

Email addresses 
A quick reminder of our email addresses and what they should be used for: 

dpf.employers@derbyshire.gov.uk - For submitting member notification forms such as the S1, 
L1, C1 and estimate requests. All found here. 

pensions.tech@derbyshire.gov.uk - For submitting contribution returns (CR1), data and  
payment queries. 

pensions.regs@derbyshire.gov.uk - For queries relating to LGPS regulations, employer  
training, events and communications. 

pensions.iconnect@derbyshire.gov.uk – For employer queries about i-Connect. 

For queries and requests from members of the LGPS, please direct them to the enquiry form on 
our website. 

If you have any queries about the information provided in this Newsletter, 
or about the LGPS in general, please contact us at: 

  

Derbyshire Pension Fund, County Hall, Matlock, DE4 3AH 
Tel: 01629 538900 

Email: pensions.regs@derbyshire.gov.uk  
Website: www.derbyshirepensionfund.org.uk  
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mailto:dpf.employers@derbyshire.gov.uk
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mailto:pensions.regs@derbyshire.gov.uk
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